

KATHY HOCHUL Governor SHEILA J. POOLE Commissioner

April 13, 2022

Ms. Stacy Alvord, Commissioner Oswego County Department of Social Services 100 Spring Street, P.O. Box 1320 Mexico, NY 13114

Dear Commissioner Alvord:

This letter is in response to your request to amend Oswego County's Child and Family Services 2021 Child Care Plan. Oswego County has proposed to amend the following amendments to their current Child Care plan effective immediately.

Proposed changes:

## APPENDIX T - II

Differential Payment Rates –Oswego County has requested to update percentage amount for Non-Traditional Hours to **15**% effective 4/13/22.

## APPENDIX L – Option 4(b)

Has Family duties away from home – Update response to **YES** – In accordance with the 12-month eligibility requirements effective 4/13/22.

## Appendix M - # III

Oswego County has requested to lower their family share percentage to 1% from the current 10% effective 4/13/22.

Your request has been approved with an effective date of April 13, 2022

If you have any questions regarding this approval or the child care section found in your district's Child and Family Services 2021 Child Care Plan, please contact Darci Primeau at (518) 474-9095 or via email at Darci.Primeau@ocfs.ny.gov.

Sincerely,

Janice M. Molnar, Ph.D. Deputy Commissioner

Division of Child Care Services

Attachment